Dear colleagues,
this is a very short memo on the PEB meeting held in May 25th.

RD report:

- Sakue reported on the PAC meeting

in Valencia.

- New contact group consisting of GDE members and Physics/Detector people was
proposed by GDE.

Main task of this group is to organize BAW (Baseline Assessment Workshop) and
coordination of SB20@9 issues.

Sakue nominated 5 members from Physics/Detector side, Jim Braw, Mark Thomson, Tom
Mariewicz, Karsten Busser, and Keisuke Fujii (a sub-set of the SB2009 working
group), and it was agreed.

- Request of engineers for non-push-pull part is in Sakue's hand, but for push-
pull part, more discussion with Andrei Seryi is necessary.

LOI groups report:
- ILD and SiD reported on the coming Workshops.
ILD; July 6-8 at DESY, SiD; June 3-5 at Argonne.

MDI CTG report:
- Two new members (Alain Herve and Tom Markiewicz) were proposed and agreed.

Engineering CTG report:
- There will be meeting on EDMS in June.

Software CTG report:
- Akiya reported on the work for the generator issues done at SLAC by Tim,
Mikael, and himself.

Physics CTG report:
- Michael Peskin explained on the latest version of the benchmark report.

SB2009 WG:
- New parameter set will be available in few weeks.

DBD guideline document:

- Sakue explained that this document is just for common understanding between LOI
groups. IDAG will also read it. There was no time to discuss in detail at the
meeting.

Best regards,

Yasuhiro Sugimoto



